Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of

The Property Committee of the Hedon Town Council

Held 
11 April 2019
Present:
Cllr Billany in the Chair
Councillors:
N Black, M Bryan, J Dennis, S Gallant, B Goldspink, 
A Marshall, Miss S Rommell, B Stockdale, Miss D Storr, G Thurston 
and T West
Clerk:

Judith Macklin, Town Clerk
1.
Apologies for Absence

There were no apologies.
2.
Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Property Committee of the Hedon Town Council held on 14 March 2019 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.  
Resolved:
That the minutes were confirmed as a true record 
3.
Declaration of Interests
a
It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.

b
There were no dispensations to be noted.

4.
‘The Orchard Project’ for Hedon - update
The Chairman updated Members on the site visit to land owned by the Town Council which had been suggested as possible sites for a community fruit orchard.  It had been agreed that Elsiegate was the most suitable area for the project.   The group that will run the project are in the process of becoming a formally constituted group to allow them to apply for funding.  Members noted that for funding to be successful it would be necessary for the Council to lease the land concerned to the group, and that there would be legal costs associated with setting up a lease.  
A recorded vote was requested and is attached to the Minutes.

Resolved:
that the Council supported, in principle, the setting up of a community orchard and that permission was given for the project to use land within Elsiegate to set up such an orchard subject to the group being properly constituted; further investigation into the cost of setting up a lease for the land and the exact area of land to be used would be conducted before reporting back to the Property Committee for further discussion
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Resolved:
that, if the Community Orchard Project was successfully launched, a working group of the Council would be set up to monitor the project
5.
To consider repairs to alarm system in Town Hall
A recent inspection had reported that the Visual Alarm Detectors (VADs) in the toilets were not connected to the Town Hall’s alarm system but were connected to the Alexandra Hall system.  Members agreed that further investigation was required to obtain the best solution so that VADs were triggered by both Alexandra Hall and the Town Council alarm system.
6. Correspondence
There were no items of correspondence.
7. Members’ points of information and items for the agenda
7.1 Cllr Gallant updated Members on the final meeting of the Memorial Armistice working group at which it had been agreed to donate the remaining funds raised by the group towards the cost of lighting the Memorial.  It had also been agreed that the Memorial would be donated to the Town Council and the Town Clerk was asked to include it in the next review of the Asset Register and arrange for it to be covered by the Town Council insurance. 
7.2 It was noted that the Property Committee Meeting scheduled to take place on 9 May would not take place due to the elections; the next Property Committee Meeting would be on 13 June 2019; any urgent matters would be dealt with at F&GP Committee.
……………………………………………….
Chairman of Property Committee
JM/PRMI042019/Page 862
